Dear [name of student]:

The purpose of this letter is to state the facts of the finding that you recently committed an academic offense, and to warn you of the consequences should you commit another offense in the future.  

On [date of offense] in [course number and section], [name of course], you [cheated on a quiz or exam, plagiarized in an essay, collaborated on homework that was to be done alone, falsified laboratory data, other — be specific].  

All incidents of cheating and plagiarism are taken very seriously at this university.  The minimum penalty for a first infraction is a zero on the assignment.  In this particular case, because you had no prior infractions on your record, I decided to impose [state penalty -- the minimum penalty, perhaps an additional penalty].  

You should be aware that your offense will be reported to the Registrar, and the Registrar will retain a record of it, although it will not appear on your transcript.  If you commit an academic offense again, the minimum penalty for that offense will be E for the class, and a harsher penalty (which would appear on your transcript) could be imposed.  On the other hand, if you commit no more academic offenses, then, when you graduate, the Registrar will destroy the record of the offense.  

It is your responsibility to ensure that any behavior on your part cannot be construed as an academic offense.  In the future, if you are in doubt as to whether a particular action is permitted, ask your instructor.  You will find that instructors are eager to make their expectations clear so that both they and their students can avoid becoming entangled in accusations of academic improprieties.  
You have the right to appeal this decision and may contact the Academic Ombud Office located in 109 Bradley Hall (859-257-3737) to discuss your case and the appeals procedure.  You must contact the Ombud office within ten days.  

Sincerely,

[Your name]

Cc  Academic Ombud

